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VI. Update on Patient-Centered Medical Home Program 
VII. Waiver, State Plan and Regulations Changes 
VIII. Public Mental Health System Report 
  IX.  
  Public Comments   
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 Adjournment
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Maryland Medicaid Advisory Committee

March 28, 2011
Call to Order and Approval of Minutes

Ms. Michele Douglas, Interim Chair, called to order the meeting of the Maryland Medicaid Advisory Committee (MMAC) at 1:00 p.m.  Committee members approved the minutes from the February 28, 2011 meeting as written. Ms. Leah Hinson attended the meeting for Ms. Rosemary Malone and Ms. Linda Forsyth attended for Senator Delores Kelley.
The Committee meeting was attended by Mr. Chuck Milligan, the newly appointed Deputy Secretary for Health Care Financing.

Budget Update 
Ms. Audrey Parham-Stewart gave the Committee an overview of the legislative actions passed by both houses on the fiscal year (FY) 2012 budget (see attached handout). 

Legislative Report

Mr. Chris Coats, Health Policy Analyst, gave the Committee an update on legislative activities affecting the Department during this legislative session (see attached chart). 

Maryland’s Oral Health Literacy Campaign
Mr. John Welby, Project Director, Office of Oral Health gave the Committee an overview of Oral Health Literacy Campaign (see attached handout).  
Waiver, State Plan and Regulation Changes

Ms. Susan Tucker, Executive Director, Office of Health Services reported on changes to State Plans, regulations and waivers.  
Waivers

Every five years, each Home and Community-Based waiver has to be renewed.  There are three waivers that are being renewed on July 1, 2011:  The Older Adults, Medical Day Care Services and Traumatic Brain Injury waivers.  The Department will be submitting applications on March 31, 2011.  The Committee will receive copies of those applications.  There will be no major changes to any of the programs, but here are some positive changes that will occur:

· A respite with a medication administration component was added to the Older Adults waiver.

· For the Traumatic Brain Injury waiver, the age of onset of the traumatic brain injury will be changed from after age 21 to after age 17.  

· For the Medical Day Care Service waiver, the application built in additional capacity.

State Plan Amendments

The Department received approvals for the following State Plan Amendments (SPAs):

· SPA related to the Recovery Audit Contractor program effective October 1, 2010.  

· SPA that lays out how we seek advice from the Urban Indian Organization in Baltimore City, effective October 1, 2010.  

· SPA related to the Medicare savings program and being exempt from Medicaid estate recovery.  

· SPA related to working with the Public Assistance Reporting Information System in terms of eligibility.

· SPA which prohibits the Department from paying entities outside the United States for services.

The Department will be submitting SPAs for telemental health and is working on technical corrections to a SPA that relates to qualified alien children and qualified alien pregnant women with incomes under a certain level.  This change is required by federal rules.
The Department is currently working on:

· HIV/AIDS targeted case management regulations and SPA.  This service is covered and the regulations and SPA are being updated.

· Working with DDA on a SPA related to targeted case management for individuals with Developmental Disabilities.  The target date has changed from July 1st to October 1st.

· Working on a pharmacy SPA that is related to an update of the Program’s pharmacy regulations.

Regulations

· There is a chapter of regulations related to fair hearings and appeals that is being changed to take into account stakeholder input.

· Home health regulations were submitted to AELR March 18, 2011.  This related to a change in federal rules to ensure that physicians document that they have face to face encounters closer to the time that they actually order the home health service.  

· Currently working on clean up on the HealthChoice regulations.

· Currently working on nursing facility regulations related to change of ownership especially during bankruptcy requiring that prior to the change in ownership there be a stand by letter of credit or some other assurance satisfactory to the Department that the new owner will assume financial obligations of the current owner and to stipulate the conditions of participation to new providers purchasing those facilities.

· Currently working on a pharmacy packet to align our regulations with current practice and federal regulations.

Public Mental Health System Report

Ms. Lissa Abrams, Deputy Director, Mental Hygiene Administration (MHA) reported the following:

· MHA has had to develop new rates for the Psychiatric Rehabilitation Program.  The rate methodology changed from a monthly rate to a daily rate.  This request will be submitted to CMS in a Medicaid 1915 (i) State Plan Amendment (SPA).  That (i) SPA will include supported employment which is a service that is paid with state general funds but can be easily reimbursed by Medicaid for certain components of the service.  The plan is, at a later point, to amend the (i) SPA for additional services to include peer support targeted for individuals that have a serious mental illness.  

· There is a work group looking at crisis services (crisis evaluation and residential crisis services for MHA regulated programs) that could be reimbursed by federal Medicaid reimbursement that are now being paid for by state general funds.  

· Psychiatric Rehabilitation rates will be amended for children which will go into the regular State Plan under the rehabilitation option.

Public Comments

Ms. Leigh Cobb, Advocates for Children and Youth, made comments regarding the CHPRA bonuses.
Adjournment

Ms. Douglas adjourned the meeting at 2:20 p.m. 
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